## St. Patrick Catholic School

3889 Wilton Rd., Harrowsmith, Ontario K0H 1V0

Tel: 1 (613) 372.2251 Fax: 1 (613) 372.2726

flhpstph@alcdsb.on.ca www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/stph



## Masking on the Yard

Thursday, November 18, 2021

Dear parents/guardians,

Due to the rising cases of covid in the KFLA region recently, our school board is implementing masking on the school yard during recess. All Kingston and area schools will be required to implement this board directive effective **Monday**, **November 22**<sup>nd</sup>.

This directive is being implemented as a precautionary measure to do our best to keep our students safe at school. As of Monday, staff and students will be required to wear their masks both indoors and outdoors. We know that recess times have provided students some relief from wearing their masks all day indoors. Our teachers will do their best to ensure they implement outdoor mask breaks as part of the daily routine.

Thank for your continued support and vigilance around our covid protocols this year. Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the board masking directive, you are welcome to contact our board office at 613 354-6257.

Thanks again and stay well,

Mr. C. Minutillo Principal

Mr. C. Wells Vice-principal